
Overview of Anticipated January 1, 2025 FLSA changes 

On April 23, 2024, the Department of Labor (DOL) released a two-part final rule adjusting salary 

thresholds for overtime exemptions under the federal Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA). 

Part 1 of the changes took effect on July 1, 2024, increasing the weekly salary threshold for overtime 

exemption from $685 to $844. This change had minimal impact on the University. 

Part 2 is proposed to take effect on January 1, 2025, with a more significant increase to the weekly salary 

threshold from $844 to $1,128 per week. This adjustment is expected to affect many employees and 

could lead to a significant increase in the number of individuals eligible for overtime pay. 

Recent Updates: 

• UNM HR has started giving presentations at the executive leadership level. 

• The analysis of the impacts to UNM are currently underway. 

• Initial communications have gone out to HR Level 3 Agents and more detailed information will 

be sent in weeks to come. 

• A dedicated FLSA webpage is now available. Please check this page regularly, as it will be 

updated with new information as it becomes available. 

UNM HR continues to closely monitor any changes to the rule and will provide updates as more 

information becomes available. Stay tuned for more details related to FLSA changes. If you have any 

questions, you can reach out to comp@unm.edu. 

 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhr.unm.edu%2Fflsa-update-overtime&data=05%7C02%7Cmelanielopez08%40unm.edu%7C15ac54f16eb74a2f3dd808dce7af1103%7C25aa9830e0f9482b897e1a3b3c855e5c%7C0%7C0%7C638639986337889437%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=IQZgBiq4zgxAQ7QDaJdNazF4cmtz5rJ96%2BwncPvbr5U%3D&reserved=0
mailto:clientservices@unm.edu

